
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

THRU: Larry Wojciechowski, Finance Director

DATE: September 12, 2024

RE: Discussion of tentative millage rate for Tax Year 2024 and City Manager's 
summary of proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2024-2025.

SUMMARY:
Presentation reviewing the FY 2025 proposed budget.

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Finance

FISCAL IMPACT:
None

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
None

ATTACHMENTS:
1. 


